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Chairman’s Report – May 2016
Horsham Football Club (HFC) 
It has been roughly 15 months since Horsham District Council (HDC) refused planning permission for Croudace to build houses at the Holbrook Club site, and a new HFC stadium at the Hop Oast site. They decided not to appeal that decision, and HFC are now working on a new (similar) plan with a new developer. The Agreement for Lease we had in place last year has expired, and so far HFC have failed to offer an equivalent deal. 
It is quite possible that the planning application won’t be resolved until Q2 2017. This prolonged period of uncertainty continues to impact the THC, as we cannot benefit from available sports development grants and loans without a long term lease in place.

Club Facilities 
The introduction of the outdoor floodlit football pitches has been a great success, bringing in much needed income and new members to the Club. It is on course to pay for itself in less than 3 years.
Further major development of Club facilities is likely to be on-hold during 2016, pending resolution of the HFC planning application & lease position.

Finances
2015 was shaping up to be a fairly good year, but unexpected maintenance expenses (circa £17k) and lost flat rental revenue (circa £7k) contributed to a disappointing £15k deficit.          

Membership

2015 saw the introduction of a new ‘Premier’ membership category, which offers Peak Gym, plus all fitness classes & Unlimited Sport, for one convenient (& competitive) price of just £37 per month. It is hoped that offers like this will attract new members & slow the decline in total membership, which now sits at around 1950 members. 
Club Staff

The Club couldn’t operate without its staff, and I’d like to thank them all for their efforts during 2015. Particular thanks go to those staff that saved a man’s life on Club premises, which gained national recognition from The Royal Humane Society and prompted the donation of a defibrillator at the Club by Albion in The Community & North West Sussex Seagulls. And finally a big thank-you to our Club Manager (Matt Russell) who continues to be enthusiastic & innovative with his ideas to make this a great Club (let’s hope the Fake Festival is a big success and becomes an annual event).
Simon Charman

The Holbrook Club Chairman

